
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

30th November 2020 

Dear Parents, 

Arrangement for Suspension of Face-to-face Classes 

 

Our school was informed by the Centre for Health Protection this morning that because a parent of 

our student was a confirmed case of Covid-19 and this student was regarded as a close contact, our 

school has to suspend face-to-face classes and activities on campus until the start of Christmas holidays 

according to the instructions of the Centre for Health Protection. With regard to such face-to-face class 

suspension, our school will make the arrangement shown as follows: 

 

1. First Term Exam, originally starting from 9th to 21st November 2020, will be postponed from     

27th January 2020 to 8th February 2020; the S.6 Mock Exam in Mid-February will be 

cancelled. The First Term Exam will cover 50% of the S.1-5 annual assessment; whereas the 

Second Term Exam will cover its reminding 50%. First Term Exam will cover 100% of the 

S.6 annual assessment.     

 

2. 2.1 All students need to attend the Class Teacher Period (via ZOOM) tomorrow (1st December),   

after which they should come back to school to get back their textbooks and teaching 

materials by the following groups:  

S.1-2 11:00 - 11:30 

S.3-4 11:30 - 12:00 

S.5-6 12:00 - 12:30 

  2.2 All classes will be conducted according to the original timetable via ZOOM during the  

period from 2nd to 21st December.  

(8:15 am to 1:30 pm)  

The ZOOM ID and Password of every subject teacher will be disseminated via GRWTH.  

    

3. All activities inside and outside school will be suspended, and S.6’s ‘Walk with Me’ Program   

will be conducted via ZOOM. 

 

The details of the above arrangements, together with others concerning student daily body 

temperature and disinfection measures after class resumption, will be disseminated and informed to 

students and parents via e-notice and SMS later. It is hoped that parents will encourage children to study 

hard and do not stop learning despite class suspension. Parents should also remind children to pay more 

attention to environmental and personal hygiene and avoid any crowded places to reduce the risk of 

infection. Our school will strengthen the work of environmental hygiene and disinfection for the 

protection of students and teachers. 

 

Our school would like to remind every parent to follow the health instructions of the Centre for 

Health Protection once again. To prevent Covid-19 and adopt appropriate measures, please visit: 

https://www.coronavirus.gov.hk/chi/health-advice.html.     

 

Our school will keep a close contact with the Centre for Health Protection and monitor the health 

conditions of students and teachers. If parents would like to obtain more information about Covid-19, 

please visit related webpage: https://www.coronavirus.gov.hk/chi/index.html or call the hotline of the 

Centre for Health Protection (telephone: 2125 1111/2125 1122, service hours operated from 8:00 am to 

midnight); for more details about the school situation, please contact class teachers or call 2495 3363 

for enquiry. 

Yours faithfully, 

Mr. So Ka Leung, Principal      

香 港 佛 教 聯 合 會 主 辦  佛 教 葉 紀 南 紀 念 中 學 
BUDDHIST  YIP  KEI  NAM  MEMORIAL  COLLEGE 

 Sponsored by The Hong Kong Buddhist Association 
香港新界青衣長青邨 CHEUNG CHING ESTATE, TSING YI ISLAND, NEW TERRITORIES 

TEL: 2495 3363        FAX: 2433 9009  

E-mail: ykn-mail@byknmc.edu.hk     WEB: http://www.byknmc.edu.hk/ 

https://www.coronavirus.gov.hk/chi/index.html

